Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF FINANCIAL SERVICES
Finance
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that he Florida Office of Financial Regulation has received the petition for declaratory statement from Zencorn, LLC. The petition seeks the agency's opinion as to the applicability of Chapter 560, Florida Statutes, as it applies to the petitioner.

**On 2/7/2022 the Petition was WITHDRAWN. The petition sought a declaratory statement from the Office whether its business model (providing a technology platform that enables a merchant enrolled in its program to transact directly with an enrolled consumer. Petitioner would not hold onto money at any point during the transaction. Serving only as a conduit for transferring money from one bank account to another using the ACH networks.) requires licensure under the Florida Money Transmitter Statute, Chapter 560, Florida Statutes. ******The original petition was published December 16, 2021 in the Florida Administrative Register Volume 47, Number 242.

A copy of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Agency Clerk, Office of Financial Regulation, P.O. Box 8050, Tallahassee, Florida 32314-8050, (850)410-9889, Agency.Clerk@flofr.gov.
Please refer all comments to: Agency Clerk, Office of Financial Regulation, P.O. Box 8050, Tallahassee, Florida 32314-8050, (850)410-9889, Agency.Clerk@flofr.gov.
